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Research Analysis 

 

The committee substitute to HB 3366 requires all death certificates to include the driver license 

number or state identification card number of the decedent, if available. The measure declares an 

emergency. 

 

Prepared By: Dan Brooks 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

From the State Department of Health: 

 
 

If we can collect the information and not display it on the death certificate, there is no fiscal 

impact. It can be collected and transmitted to Election Board with no problem and it can be done 

relatively quickly. This would be similar to all the medical information collected on a birth 

certificate, but doesn’t display on the copy we issue. 

 

If the bill’s intent is that the drives license needs to show on the face of the death certificate 

when printed, the cost will be high. The certificate format will have to be changed, multiple areas 

within the data system (ROVER) will need to be changed, etc. which will be expensive and take 

an extended time to accomplish.  

 

Prepared By: Stacy Johnson 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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